ERBISTOCK   AND  EYTON  COMMUNITY  COUNCIL

Minutes of the meeting held on Monday 23rd June 2014 in Erbistock Village Hall.
Present.  Councillors Lowther, Lewis, Blakemore, Pritchard, Thomas and Matthews.  Additionally  P.C.S.O. Emily Blake and the Clerk.
Election of Chair for 2014/15.

Sir Charles Lowther was proposed by Councillor Blakemore and seconded by Councillor Matthews.  This was carried unanimously.  He thanked the Council for their continued support and took the Chair. 
Apologies.  Councillors Roberts and Evans.
Minutes of the meeting held on Monday 17th March 2014.
Councillor Lewis pointed to a mistake in the matters arising.  The A.528 had been wrongly named as the A.525.  With this correction the minutes were accepted as a correct record.
Matters arising.
Crabtree Green to Park Eyton Road.  Some work had been done but the section that comes under Ruabon C.C. was very poor.  Councillor Thomas again expressed her concern and reported the poor state of the lane from the A.539 to Plas Goulbourne.  Councillor Pritchard said he would look into both issues.
Speed restriction signs had been erected on the A.528.  Councillor Lewis did not think that they had made any difference to motorists' speed. 
Fallen tree on Mill Lane, Erbistock.  No progress made on its removal.  The Clerk was asked to write to Mr. Rosselli again and copy to the Chair.

P.C.S.O. Blake was still awaiting the results of the analysis of the speed survey on the A.525.

Fox and Hounds, Eyton.  It was believed that this had now been sold.

Letter of thanks received from the Treasurer of St. Hilary's Church for the donation to help with the cost of the upkeep of the grounds.
Culvert behind the Cross Foxes.  The bollards will stay until it has been fenced off by the owners, Mr. and Mrs Barnett of Rose Hill.  The Chair will contact them to expedite matters.

Telephone Line on Mill Lane, Erbistock.  Despite the Chair's best efforts B.T. had still not been to repair it.  It had been "logged" for future action.  
Agenda.
1. Police Report.

P.C.S.O. Blake reported.
· Just one theft from a dwelling since our last meeting.

· There is only one police car for five officers.
· She would check on the attempted break into Manley House, Erbistock and report back. 
The Council congratulated P.C.S.O. Blake on her recent marriage and the Chair thanked her for her attendance, information and advice.    
2.  Planning Applications.
· 4 Pilkington Cottages, Erbistock.  Repair and alteration of house by removing the external concrete panels and replacing with masonry.  P/2014/0060.  Granted.
· Rose Hill, Erbistock.  Relocation of existing Hairdressers Salon and provision of a Fitness Studio.  P/2014/0174.  No objections.
· The Cross Foxes, Erbistock.  Installation of replacement Sewage Treatment Tank.  P/2014/0281.  No objections.

· 1 Pilkington Cottages, Erbistock.  Repair of "Airey" type house by removing external panels and posts and replacing with masonry.  P/2014/0391.  No objections.

3.  The Community Council Accounts.  2013/14. 
The Clerk went through the accounts for 2013/14.  They were agreed and signed off by the Chair.
4. The Annual Audit 2013/14.
This was agreed and signed by the Chair.  This will now go to the Auditor for his comments.
       5.  Clerk's expenses for 2013/14.  £20.38.
The Clerk explained why his expenses had gone over his allocation.  This was mainly down to the increase in postal charges.  This was accepted and it was agreed to reimburse him £20.38.  With most correspondence now being done by e-mail our expenses should be down for 2014/15.
       6.  Zurich Mutual.  Council Insurance.  2014/15.  £154.76.

The Council ratified this payment.
7.   A.O.B.
· The Taxibus Service.  This ended on 1st April as part of the cuts made by W.C.B.C. and was causing hardship to some of our residents.  It was again discussed in detail and a number of points raised.
· Could the taxi bus be re-instated on one day each week?

· Are community ambulances available?  Yes.

· Bus passes cannot be used on in taxis.

· Could not the Chariots scheme be used?

· Could the Community Council provide help to certain residents?
· Could AVOW advise us?

Councillor Pritchard said he would look into the matter further and report back
· Grass Verges.
These had not been cut this year and the lack of visibility, particularly around bends, was causing problems for motorists.  Councillor Pritchard was meeting the supervisor soon and hoped to make progress on the matter.
· The Chair voiced his concern that Knolton Farm had applied for planning permission to erect another chimney and a Milk Drying Unit.  Although not in our area it would impact visually.
· Councillor Thomas expressed her concern at the erection of a wooden shed at The Boat Inn on the river bank to be used as a bar.
8.   Date of next meeting.
Monday 8th September 2014 at 7.30 pm. in Erbistock Village Hall.
